Georgetown Homeowners Association
General Meeting Minutes

Monday, June 10, 2013

Attendees
Sharon Jackson





Jim DeGrado

Judy Holz and Art Holz




John Calhoun


Cynthia Reynolds





Harry and Bronys Juzeszyn

Bill Ross






Teddy Anagbogu

Jerome Williams





Adetayo and Songie Adebiyi

Cedric Everett

Meeting was called to order at 7:38 pm by Bill Ross (President)
Announcement of Board vacancies (3) and solicitation of volunteers and election of new officers, if needed, will be done before the close of the meeting tonight.  Review process with all attendees.

Update on completion of sign off process for Covenant update reviewed.  Copies of current Covenants and updated Covenants available for review on GHA website.  All residents are encouraged to review changes in preparation for signature process at www.mygha.net Signatures will be solicited by current and former Board Members in a door-to-door process over the next few weeks.  60% of current resident signatures required for approval prior to filing and implementation.  Current Covenants remain in effect until final approval and filing of new document.

Vice President Update:

Presented by Cynthia Reynolds and included review of property transfers, pending sales, and foreclosures done by Cynthia Reynolds – Report of 3 homes currently listed for sale, 6 pending Sheriff sales of which 4 are vacant, and 2 recent closed sales and 1 foreclosure.

Problems reported with condition of property located at 21252 Old North Church and attempts to seek remedy via Village authorities and/or property holder

Update of reports of Covenant infractions:  1 resolved and 1 pending interventions by the Village Building Dept. 

Questions regarding issues related to maintenance of vacant properties and problems with parkway trees referred to Village Building Dept or Public Works Dept.  Opportunity to obtain parkway trees through Frankfort’s “baby tree” program was presented.
Reduced access to businesses on both Route 30 and Harlem Ave caused by new Route 30 construction reviewed.  Access to Walgreen, McDonalds, and Speedway have all been negatively impacted for Georgetown residents
Treasurer Update: 
Presented by Judy Holz included bank account balances and cash flow report from October 2012 to present.  For details, please see Financial Statements posted on GHA web site www.mygha.net A review of general maintenance and operating expenses was presented.  Process for annual dues assessment and collection was reviewed with new homeowners in attendance.  Update on current status of dues collections and delinquencies presented.  Sixty-five out of 96 residents are current on their dues.  Current delinquencies range from 1-9 years and total over $22K including applicable late payment fees and interest.  Opportunities for collection of money owed during property sales were discussed as well as new provisions in updated covenants.
Secretary Update:
Presented by Sharon Jackson included update on recent news items related to Frankfort property values as compared to other Chicago suburbs and reported in Chicago magazine.  Frankfort experienced the lowest decline of all suburbs listed with less than 10%. Second place was held by Hinsdale at over 12% decline during the slump.  Recent updates to Frankfort building codes and more stringent construction requirements intended to enhance property values were discussed.  News related to applications for construction of emergency/urgent care facilities in Frankfort from two separate proposals by Silver Cross and Riverside Hospitals.  Neither facility has state approval at this time.

Q&A Session
Q: Related to status of vacant commercial building on Harlem Avenue.  

A: History of G. Serra’s property ownership and issues related to long-standing issues delaying completion and or settlement of this project

Q:  Issues related to coyotes and ways to address this nuisance

A:  Will County Animal Control may offer some suggestions or assistance

Q:  Does Georgetown have a Neighborhood Watch program?

A:  No formal neighborhood watch program. Police alerts are communicated to residents via email distribution list.  All residents are encouraged to have email address on file with GHA Board to participate in this process.  Additionally, email notifications from any resident related to criminal or suspicious activity are community via our email distribution list as communicated to Board members.

Board Vacancies
There were 2 new volunteers for the 3 vacant Board positions and 2 of the 3 current Board members with expired terms expressed interest in continued service.  One of the new volunteers withdrew.  The three vacant board positions were filled by renewed terms for two current Board members and addition of 1 new member.  These are:  Judy Holz, Cynthia Reynolds, and new member Teddy Anagbogu.  Each Board member nomination was appropriately seconded and unanimously agreed by 11-0 vote.


Next Scheduled General Meeting
The date for our next General Meeting was not discussed at the meeting but previously planned by the Board to be held on October 14, 2013.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:50 pm.

